
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Maryland General Assembly 
03/29/2022 7:00PM Central time 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
I am submitting written testimony against HB1171 because it is against all traditional Catholic 
Values as well as against all the rules of nature and humanity. 
 
This bill should never have been even considered or crafted, however since it has made it this 
far in the legal process, I and hundreds of thousands of faithful Catholics are contacting you to 
voice our disapproval and UNFAVORABLE position of this bill.  
 
Richard Concaildi 
Regional Captain 
Church Militant Resistance 
773.294.1777 
richconcaildi@aol.com 
 
Stand Proud America! 🇺🇸 
 

mailto:richconcaildi@aol.com

